
 

 
 

Minutes of Sub-Committee of the Licensing Committee 
 
Meeting Date:  Friday, 28 April 2023, starting at  2.00 pm 
Present:  Councillor S Brunskill (Chair) 
 
Councillors: 
 
S O'Rourke 
 

A Humpheys 
 

 
In attendance: Solicitor and Administration Assistant (Licencing) 
 

941 WELCOME  
 

942 APOLOGIES AND RE-CONSTITUTION OF THE COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP  
 
There were no apologies for absence 
 

943 DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY, OTHER REGISTRABLE AND 
NON REGISTRABLE INTERESTS  
 
There were no declarations of disclosable pecuniary, other registrable and non-
registrable interests 
 

944 EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC  
 
That by virtue of the next items of business being exempt information under 
paragraph 1 of part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972 
that press and public be now excluded from the meeting. 
 

945 LICENSING HEARING - TAXI  
 
The purpose of the hearing was to determine whether a private hire vehicle driver’s 
licence should be granted.  The hearing had previously been adjourned on 14 April 
2023 to obtain further information regarding the nature of the Applicant’s previous 
conviction. 
  
The Sub-Committee considered the report of the Head of Legal and Democratic 
Services along with updating information provided by the Council’s Solicitor. 
  
The Applicant attended the hearing and answered further questions that were put to 
him by the Sub-Committee surrounding his previous conviction. 
  
The Sub-Committee, having taken account of all the submissions, written and verbal,  
the provisions of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 and the 
Council’s Statement of Policy and Guidelines on Relevant Convictions (“the Policy”), 
concluded that the Applicant was not a fit and proper person and that a licence should 
not be granted. 
  
RESOLVED: 
  
That the private hire driver’s licence application be refused. 
  
 
The meeting closed at 2.30 pm 
 



 

 
 

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact the committee clerk, Jenny 
Martin    01200 413214 Rebecca.Tait@ribblevalley.gov.uk. 


